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(English 1 ersion)

Level 1 PPKM in the Jakarta and Surrounding Areas

The implementation of restrictions on community activities (Pemberlaknan Pembatasan Kegiatan
Masyarakat or “PPKM?”) in the Jakarta and surrounding areas, including Bogor, Depok, Tangerang,
and Bekasi, has dropped to level 1. This provision is mentioned in the Instruction of the Minister
of Home Affairs No. 26 of 2022 regarding PPKM Level 3, Level 2, and Level 1 Corona Virus
Disease 2019 in the Java and Bali areas (“MHA Instruction 26/2022”).

Based on the MHA Instruction 26/2022, PPKM level 1 will take effect from 24 May 2022 to 6
June 2022.

A number of rules that apply during the implementation of PPKM level 1 are as follows:

1. The implementation of office activities is allowed to work from office 100% on condition that
employees have been vaccinated and are required to use the PedulilLindungi application at the
entrance and exit of the workplace;

2. The capacity of visitors to supermarkets and traditional markets is allowed to be 100%;

3. Restaurants/restaurants, cafes inside/outside the building are allowed to open until 22.00 local
time, with a maximum capacity of 100%;

4. Restaurants/restaurants, cafes that are open at night are allowed to operate from 18.00 to 02.00
local time;

5. The capacity of visitors to shopping centers/malls is allowed to be 100%o;

0. The capacity of cinema visitors is allowed to be 100%;

7. The capacity of the congregation in places of worship (mosques, prayer rooms, churches,
temples, monasteries, and pagodas) is allowed to be 100%;

8. Public areas, public parks, and tourist attractions are allowed to open with a maximum visitor
capacity of 100%;

Even so, the obligation to wear a mask is still enforced when carrying out activities outdoor and it
is not allowed to use a face shield without wearing a mask.'

This policy is subject to change at any time following the development of COVID-19 cases in
Indonesia, it is possible for PPKM to be lowered again considering the decreasing number of

transmissions.

For more information, please contact Aryo Baskoro (arvo.baskoro@arma-law.com).
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Disclaimer:
This ARMA Update is the property of ARMA Law and is intended to provide general information and shonld
not be treated as legal advice, nor shall it be relied upon by any party for any circumstance. ARMA Law has no
intention to provide specific legal advice with regard to this ARMA Update.

! Point 4.q of MHA Instruction 26/2022
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